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Madam Chairperson Baumgardner, Vice Chairperson Erickson, Ranking Minority Member Sykes and 
Committee Members: 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony on behalf of the State Board of Education in 
support of SB 144. 
 
As mentioned previously, the State Board of Education, in December, by general consensus, 
established positions on existing and potential legislative issues of educational interest. One of those 
positions addresses the fact that the State Board of Education “supports the reinstatement of high-
density at-risk weighting.” 
 
SB 144 removes the sunset provision in the law authorizing the High-Density At-Risk Student 
Weighting. The State Board of Education believes that those districts with large numbers of at-risk 
students should receive additional funds through High-Density At-Risk Student Weighting.  Such funds 
allow such districts to hire additional staff to work with those students … giving them a greater 
opportunity to become successful. It also allows them to purchase programs and services which are 
specifically designed to assist students who experience high levels of poverty.   
 
Thank you for your support of at-risk students. 
 

 


